




b. The “Construction Noise Predictions” are therefore flawed. As 

presented to Lendlease in our submissions direct to them, we have 

measured REAL Noise levels at 79.8db in September 2022. 

 

c. The “Mitigation measures” lists “Proactive engagement with the 

building management/concierge teams .. nearest buildings”. You can 

see from our correspondence with Lendlease that to date the 

“Proactive engagement” has been unsatisfactory in regard to The Bond 

residents and important questions remain unanswered by Lendlease to 

this date.  

 

In conclusion we submit that: 

 

The application for extended hours of construction for buildings R4A and R4B be 

rejected on community interest grounds and upon the grounds that the levels of 

Noise affecting the residents of 38 Hickson Road are at levels which potentially 

cause "Material Harm" (as defined by the EP&A Act) to the people residing there. 

 

Regards 

 

 

 

John Houston 

Chairman of the Owners Corporation Strata Committee 72797 

 




